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April  2018 CIRCULATION: 1,313 

Wamboin Community Assn: www.wamboincommunity.asn.au 

Bywong Community: www.bywongcommunity.org.au 

Fire Brigade: http://brigade.wamboincommunity.asn.au 
All proceeds from advertisements after printing costs go to the Wamboin Community Association which started The Whisper as a community newsletter in 

1981 and continues to own it.  The newsletter comes out at the start of each month, except January.   It is distributed to all letterboxes in Wamboin, Bywong 

and of Palerang Council residents just southeast of the Federal Highway. Contributions from all residents are encouraged, valued and the main content of the 
newsletter.  On contentious matters the Community Association will strive to maintain a balance.  The current editor is Ned Noel, 17 Reedy Creek Place, 

Wamboin, 2620, phone 6238-3484.  Please email contributions to either whisper@wamboincommunity.asn.au or to nednoel@optusnet.com.au or mail them 
or drop them off.  The deadline for each issue is the last Sunday night of the month before, so the deadline for the May 2018 issue issue is 7 pm Sunday night, 

April  29.   Then the new issue goes to volunteer deliverers by the first Sunday of the new month and is also available at www.wamboincommunity.asn.au .  

LIFE THREATENING EMERGENCIES Fire/Police/Ambulance  - Dial Triple Zero (000) All Hours  
Bungendore Police:  6238 1244   Wamboin Fire Brigade Info Centre: 0409 991 340    Ambulance Bookings: 131233 

    LOCAL  FACILITIES AND CONTACTS  
Wamboin Community Assn Je  Peter Evans, Acting President   6236 9779 president@wamboincommunity.asn.au 

Bywong Community Mike Wilkins, President  president@bywongcommunity.org.au 

Fire Brigade Matt OôBrien, Captain 0409 991 340  captain@brigade.wamboincommunity.asn.au 

Wamboin Markets Lance and Meriel Schultz 6238 3309 Lmsconsulting@bigpond.com 

Sutton School Playgroup Emma Harriden, Convenor 0448 478 953 ce.harriden@bigpond.com 

Landcare Kathy Handel, Treasurer 6238 3596 khandel@bigpond.net.au 

Community Nurse  Heather Morrison, Bungendore 6238 1333  

NSW SES  NSW Call Centre 132 500 For assistance in storms and floods 

NSW SES Bungendore After Hours Duty Officer 6238 0222   For non-urgnt assistance and advice 

Justice of the Peace Peter Greenwood, JP 6238 3358  

Justice of the Peace Keith France, JP 6238 3596  

Justice of the Peace Jill Sedaitis, JP 6236 9559  

Wamboin Pony Club Stacey Burgess, Club Secretary 0414 672 979 wamboinpcsecretary@gmail.com 

Gearyôs Gap Pony Club Cameron Smith, contact 0419 449 747  

Wamboin Play Group Linda Uzubalis, Convener  0410 294 420 Linda.uzubalis@gmail.com 

Bywong Hall Bookings Ann Sloan, contact  lrrhallbywong@gmail.com 

Wamboin Hall Bookings Joan Mason, contact  6238 3258          joan.mason@internode.on.net 

Church - Anglican Robyn Robertson, Warden 6152 1711  

KYB Bible Study Group Yvonne Barrett, contact 6230 3539   

Golf Peter Greenwood, Golfer 6238 3358 p.greenwood2@bigpond.com 

Injured Wildlife  Wildcare, Helpline 6299 1966  

Wonderful W men of Wmb Gail Ritchie Knight, Contact 0416 097 500 Whirlwind1@argonite.com.au 

Lake George VIEW Club Pauline Segeri, contact 6238 1996  

Wambn/Bngndr Book Group Sally Saunders 0419 303 229 Sally.saunders1@bigpond.com 

Wamboin Thurs Social Grp    
 

Denise Hales, contact  0400 310 685 deniselynnehales@gmail.com 

YOUNG ENTREPRENEURS 
Alana Stenning Pet sitting 6238 3030 Lydia Milos Babysitting, petsitting 6238 3559 

Fiona Skea baby sitting 6238 3290 Ashleigh Caird baby sitting 6238 0746 

Jack Whitney Pet&HomeSitting,OddJobs 0437-460-236 Gabrielle Simpkin baby sitting/pet sitting 6238-1335 

Jordan Brown baby sitting 0414-907-921 Ethan Laver    Outdoor Jobs 6236 9809 

Rebecca Purdie   pet/horse sitting   6238 3343 April Lloyd babysitting services    0434468772 

Laura Worden baby/pet/house sitting 0458788486 Alex Lea petsitting           6236 9657  0439219865 

 

 

 

 

http://www.wamboincommunity.asn.au/
http://www.bywongcommunity.org.au/
http://brigade.wamboincommunity.asn.au/
mailto:whisper@wamboincommunity.asn.au
mailto:nednoel@optusnet.com.au
http://www.wamboincommunity.asn.au/
mailto:captain@brigade.wamboincommunity.asn.au
file:///C:/Users/Inspiron560/Documents/Whisper/wamboinpcsecretary@gmail.com
mailto:lrrhallbywong@gmail.com
mailto:deniselynnehales@gmail.com
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 April shapes up to being a great month with both the Wheels of Wamboin automotive spectacular and our Wamboin 

Community Association Annual General Meeting.  The past committee year has seen some great highlights including: 

¶ A great spring talks program, the fabulous bonfire night and the annual Christmas Carols.  

¶ Installation of the new AV equipment at Hall  

¶ Continuing monthly home produce markets 

¶ Updating the New Residents' Guides and staffing the WCA table 

¶ Meet the QPRC Candidates night 

 Things also happen behind the scenes with representations to Council on a range of matters including the Community 

Strategic Plan, the 2018 Delivery Plan and the R5 vs E4 zoning issue. We also expressed our disappointment with QPRC 

cancelling the Clean Up Australia day after 27 years even though surrounding Council still went ahead. 

 Of course these things do not happen without a hardworking team of local community members. Our AGM will be held 

on Tuesday the 17
th

 of April at 7.30pm. This year it will be held upstairs in the fire station (due to a double booking in the 

hall).  To ensure all the fabulous things outlined above keep happening we need your help. If you are new to Wamboin or just 

feel itôs time to give a little back come along to the AGM and get to know the local community. It doesnôt take long and there 

is only a once a month meeting. 

 Wheels of Wamboin ï Not many sleeps now. The legendary Wheels of Wamboin will be held on Saturday 21
st
 of 

April 2018 from 9am to 1pm. Come on down for a day of automotive dreams and reminiscing.  

 Wamboin Social Drop-In Group  ï the drop in group runs from 10 am ï 12 noon every Thursday. Drop into the 

Wamboin Community Hall for morning tea and activities.  

 WCA AGM  ï next meeting is the AGM and will be held 7.30 pm, Tuesday 17
th
 April at the Wamboin Rural Fire shed 

on Bingley Way. 

 Letôs make Wamboin great!  - Peter Evans - President. 

 

 

 

 

 

Wamboin Community Association 

Presidents Paragraphs 

ñWheels of Wamboin and the AGMò 

 

 

Classifieds 
 

Animals tended - big and small. I will tend to your pets, horses,  plants, livestock, mail, and any other jobs you need to increase your peace of 

mind while you are on holidays or when you just need a hand. Mature, responsible, reliable service. No roaming pets. Call Carolyn, 0414 738 

365. 

Wamboin Social Club. A meeting place - every Thursday, 10.00 & 12.00 at the Wamboin community hall. Pop in for a coffee & chat or 

linger longer and join in a game of ping-pong, card games, scrabble etc. All are welcome ï young and old, bring a friend. Contact Denise 

0400 310 685 for information. 

Civil Celebrant - Lorraine Bird highly experienced, living locally. Available for weddings, civil partnerships, civil unions, renewal of vows, 

namings and commitment ceremonies.  Please contact me to arrange an obligation free meeting.  Phone 62303321, 0401267851 or 

www.lorrainebird.com.au 

Mums and Dads learn BABY MASSAGE. Great benefits for baby. Contact Judy Shellard (Certified Infant Massage Instructor by IMIS 

(baby massage.net.au)) 62 383 050.   judyshellard@gmx.com  ,    0417-130-052. 

Guitar/vocal/musicianship tuition.  33 years full time experience. Classes run Monday to Saturday after school into evening.   All ages 

welcome.  Phone Adam Conroy on 6238 3677. 

WCA Electronic Noticeboard:  The WCA electronic noticeboard is a convenient way to keep up with community activities. Subscribe by 

visiting the WCA website at http://wamboincommunity.asn.au/noticeboard 

Civil Marriage Celebrant.  Dorothy Skea.  Mobile No:  0403 215 336 (easier to get a hold of me on my mobile). Ph: 6238 3290. E-

mail:  dorothyskea@outlook.com 

Convert those precious memories from VHS or VHSC and now 8mm tapes to DVD, Records and Cassette Tapes to CD, right here in 

Wamboin and surrounds. Act now before they are lost forever. Fast turnaround. Only $14 per DVD and from $14 per Record or Cassette. 

Please contact Tony on 0412-507- 594 

FOR HIRE: BYWONG COMMUNITY HALL. Suitable for smaller functions and  seminars, groups etc.  Check availability and booking 

information on www.bywongcommunity.org.au. or email Ann Sloan at lrrhallbywong@gmail.com. 

FOR HIRE:-  from Wamboin Community Hall - 112  Bingley Way, Wamboin, - Trestles and chairs.   All damages are the responsibility of 

the Hirer.  Must be securely tied during transportation - or they don't go! 

FOR HIRE :- from Wamboin Community Hall -Gas  BBQ'S x 2.  Hire cost and cleaning Bond applies.  Enquiries - Joan Mason 62 383 258 

FOR HIRE: - WAMBOIN COMMUNITY HALL . Bookings arranged by Joan Mason, 62 383 258.   Please note: Hall is not available for 

teenage, 18 or 21st birthday functions. 

http://www.lorrainebird.com.au/
mailto:judyshellard@gmx.com
http://wamboincommunity.asn.au/noticeboard
mailto:dorothyskea@outlook.com
http://www.bywongcommunity.org.au/
mailto:lrrhallbywong@gmail.com
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K ARELIA RIDING INSTRUCTION  
Where the horses arenôt just lesson horses, theyôre part of the family 

 

 

¶ Regular Private lessons with qualified EA NCAS Dressage Coach 
¶ Pay as you go - no whole term payments required. 
¶ Quiet well educated dressage horses who love their job, or bring your own horse 
¶ Parent and child lessons or bring the whole family 
¶ Horse Management lessons 
¶ Preparation for Horse ownership Lessons 
¶ Karelia Riding Club for junior riders with 

group lessons  and day programs 
¶ Holiday programs  
¶ Open 7 days 8am -8pm (evening lessons 

under lights)  
¶ Horses for sale or assistance with choosing the 

right horse 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Call or text Angela now to book your lesson 0416 335217 
Karelia Riding Instruction , 2 Clare Lane, Bywong 2621 

See website www.kareliariding.com.au  and like us on Facebook. 
 

Karelia is proudly sponsored by 

  THE FEED SHED Bungendore          Southern Tablelands Equine Dentistry  
  The Equine Touch                                 David Le Mesurier Hoofcare  

 

http://www.kareliariding.com.au/


Wamboin Whisper, April 2018, Page 5 of 28 

 

 

 

Bywong Car Boot sale 
 The weather gods spared us the worst, with just a few gusts of wind and sprays of rain until the last minutes of this 

yearôs Car Boot Sale. The forecast might explain the lower seller turnout this year, but the buyers were as enthusiastic as ever, 

with a wide variety of wares on offer, from vintage kids toys to handmade garden tools ï a veritable trove of treasures. While 

Bywong Community Association members organise and run many aspects of the Sale, the day would not have been possible 

without the support of the Bungendore and Sutton SES units (helped with traffic control and parking), the Wamboin RFS (ran 

the life-saving BBQ), the Gearyôs Gap Pony Club (provided the usual scrumptious Morning Teas) and the Tuggeranong Dog 

Flyball team (with their enthusiastic canines). We ran our own óin-houseô coffee stall this year, which was a great success and 

helped contribute to a record financial result. However, just as importantly, we provided the opportunity for lots of locals and 

óregularsô to get together and for non-locals to experience the best of the Bywong community and environment. We also 

received generous support from a range of sponsoring businesses, who donated prizes for the Raffle: Bungendore Rural, the 

Bungendore Vet Surgery, Casino Canberra/Natural Nine Restaurant, Contentious Character Winery, Springhill Road Vineyard 

and Bean!Roasters coffee suppliers. So, a big ñThank youò to all of those (you know who you are) who contributed to the 

success of this yearôs CBS!  

 The next BCA meeting will be at the Bywong Community Hall at 7.30 pm on Thursday 12 April ï all are welcome. 

  - Mike Wilkins, President 

 

 

Local Gardening  

TidyUp Service 
 

$90 : 2 hours  
 

Ring Martin 6230 3305 

or 0490 554 343 
 

Martin@MartinsOrganics.com.au 
www.MartinsOrganics.com.au 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bywong 

Community News 
www.bywongcommunity.org.au 

Committee Report 

 
 

mailto:Martin@MartinsOrganics.com.au
http://www.martinsorganics.com.au/
http://www.bywongcommunity.org.au/
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Wamboinôs First Queanbeyan Library Tech Class 
 The first Queanbeyan LIbrary tech class took place on Thursday 15 March. Ainslie did an excellent job in teaching us 

new tricks. The topic was an introduction to Tablet/iPad. Aproximately 30 people came along, including from Sutton, Bywong 

and Bungendore. This was a great turn out. Feedback after the course suggested people had gained confidence to 'have a go' 

and they have started to use their tablets much more. Other items to be dicussed over the coming months, include smartphones, 

email, particular online applications, such as Banking and shopping and anything else people want help with. The next session 

will be on Thursday 29 March at the Wamboin Community Hall from 10.00. The courses coincide with the arrival of the 

Mobile Library (1030) and of course the Social Club gathering. Contact Phil Machin and be included in a group tech class 

email:  - machin4@bigpond.com.  

 

       Local Bird Observations, Wamboin & Bywong 
 Some years ago, David McDonald, David Cook and Kathy Cook compiled a comprehensive list of the wild birds that 

have been reported from Wamboin and Bywong. It was subsequently updated with information on additional species, 

contributed by other local birders, and published on the WCA's website. 

 The list has been updated again, and is online at http://wamboincommunity.asn.au/localservices/birds . It is now in the 

form of a database that returns a photograph of each species, as well as a comment as to its status locally. The WCA is grateful 

to our Webmaster, Pete Harrison, for the time and expertise that he has put into creating and publishing this database. 

 If anybody has valid Wamboin/Bywong records of bird species not listed here, or comments on any aspect of the 

resource, please contact me at wamboinbirder@gmail.com , or phone me on 0416 231 890. 

 The species' names in the list are those used in BirdLife Australia's Working List of Australian Birds, v. 2.1, 2017, 

http://birdlife.org.au/conservation/science/taxonomy .   -  David McDonald 

 

  

 

The Feed Shed    Bungendore 
Supplying Quality Lucerne & Pasture Hay Good 

Range of Bagged Feed and Chaff 
Steel Cattle and Horse Yard Panels Stock and 

General Transport Open 7 Days  Locally Owned 
Steve Hughes        

Ph 62380900  0408 481 664     
32 King Street   Bungendore 

 

From a fuse to a new house and other electrical needs 

CHRIS LODI ELECTRICAL  
NSW Lic 193163C 

You can be assured of prompt, efficient and courteous 

service by a professional who guarantees his work 

Mobile 0412 211 798 

Ph 6238 0068 
Email christianlodi@gmail.com 

mailto:machin4@bigpond.com
http://wamboincommunity.asn.au/localservices/birds
mailto:wamboinbirder@gmail.com
http://birdlife.org.au/conservation/science/taxonomy
mailto:ChristianLodi@gmail.com


Wamboin Whisper, April 2018, Page 8 of 28 

 

 

  



Wamboin Whisper, April 2018, Page 9 of 28 

 

 

 

Contentious Character - Event News 

 
The good news is we are open all Easter from Good Friday!  

Good Friday night ς CƛǎƘ ƴΩ /ƘƛǇǎ ǿΩ YƛŘǎ aŜƴǳΣ with happy hour 5-7pm, 25% off all drinks. 

Easter Egg Paint & Hunt Easter Sunday April 1 for kids and big kids! - Kids (5-17rs) $35 includes 

the hunt, choice of pizza or vegetarian pasta, ice cream and drink, while Mum and Dad enjoy 

their lunch. From1130am Sunday April 1st 

Canberra Wine Week ς Weekends April 7 & 8, 14 & 15. Vintage Flights with Paired Plate 

Quality vintages from 2001 to 2016 - unheard of!! Choose Shiraz or Riesling and sit back and listen to 
some funky tunes in the fireside lounge or be out in the sunshine on the deck soaking up the views, while 
we prepare your flight. $55 for five vintages plus delicious morsels paired to each vintage. Book through 
info@contentiouscharacter and let us know which Flight takes your fancy, leave your baggage behind 

and have a great Flight at Contentious Character. Limited Sittings at 11am, 130pm and 330pm 

Closed Anzac Day 
Gift Vouchers available for your loved ones; go to website under ORDERS, scroll to Gift cards. 
Character filled special events and magical weddings - Talk to Jordan for further information. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BRUCIC EXCAVATIONS 
Trucks, Bobcats and Excavators 

for HireRock Hammer, Auger and Pallet Forks,  Roadworks, House 

Sites, Sheds & Garages, 

Water Tanks, Footings,  Sand & Gravel, Landscape Supplies 

Supply and Install Septic Tanks and Absorption Trenches 

Enquiries Phone Darko 

6238 1884 Mobile 0408 682 191 
 

  

 

 
MR SWEEP CHIMNEY & FLUE CLEANING 

Slow Combustion & Open Fires Swept  Repairs & maintenance 
SPRING DISCOUNTS NOW AVAILABLE 

Chimney Dampers & Bird/Possum Mesh 

Pre Gas Chimney Cleaning 

Roof Ventilators Supplied and Installed 

Fire Bricks for Slow Combustion Heaters 

Safety Checks Available Flue Extensions & Top Caps 

S/C Heaters Removed or Replaced 

Glass Replacements and Door Seals  

Smoke Detectors Supplied and Installed 

Heater Fans Serviced and Replaced 

For appointments or further information 

please phone Brian   6258 -1792 
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WAMBOIN WEATHER: (rainfall and temperature records) 
43 years from Cooper Road by Christine Rieber 

 
March Rainfall Stats  Average March rainfalléééé.. 58.1mm 

March rainfall to the 25
th
 ................ 3.0mm  2017 March rainfall...................... 79.5mm 

2018 total rainfall to 25/3.......... 120.25mm  2017 total rainfall to 25/3........... 108.0mm 

  43yr Av. to end of Marché........ 177.0mm 
April Rainfall Stats   

2017 April rainfall.......................... 32.5mm  Average April rainfallééééé. 45.9mm 
Wettest April................... 174.5mm in 1989  Average no. rain days in Apriléé. 7.2 
Wettest dayééééé.. 70mm on 20/4/84  Highest no. rain daysééé... 19 in 1989 
Driest Aprilééééééé 0.5mm in 1997  Lowest no. rain days................. 1 in 1997 

   
April Temperature Stats  Av. April temp.. 12.8

o
C (day+night comb.) 

Hottest April day................. 30
o
C on 5/4/86  Coldest April dayéé. 8

o
C (4 times) on  

Hottest April nightéé... 16
o
C (5 times) on           13/4/94, 27/4/09, 26/4/12 & 22/4/15 

         6/4/81, 11/4/83, 4-5/4/86, & 5/4/89  Coldest April nightéé.... -1
o
C on 25/4/13 

Average day temperature.ééé.. 17.4
o
C  Average night temperature..é........ 8.3

o
C 

Warmest Aprilééé.ééé. 2005  Coldest April ééééééé 2011 
(Av. max day temp. 20.4

o
C & night 10.3

o
C) 

      (warmest night temp. 11.0
 o
C in 1989)  

 (Av. min day temp. 14.5
o
C & night 5.7

o
C) 

        (coldest night temp. 3.5
 o
C in 2013) 

 
Last month I presented data on the number of days Ó30

o
C per year for Wamboin. Some stats for March: 

(a) 1983 had the highest number of Ó30
o
C days with 12 (all before the 15

th
),  

(b) other high years were 1998 (10 days) and 1978 (5 days) and, 
(c) the 42 year average is 1.5 days. 

As of 25
th
 we have had 6 days in March 2018 
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Roo For Thought 
 As a volunteer for Wildcare (your local wildlife rescue group), I have attended a number of incidents where a kangaroo 

has been hit on the road. Most motorists are really good; contacting Wildcare and then waiting by the accident scene until 

someone arrives. Sometimes it is good Samaritan who stops to check an animal. Now I donôt suppose for a minute that anyone 

intentionally wants to hit a kangaroo, so ówhy me?ô  

 Having stood by the side of the road, during the rush hour, even 80 km/hr (or more?) seems quick. And it might be 

speed that is the problem that makes some drivers more at risk than others. We are all different and individual reaction times 

and driving ability will vary. Motorists who avoid hitting kangaroos are not necessarily lucky, they might just be more vigilant, 

be expecting the unexpected, or driving slower, so they have time to react.  

 The Safe Driver Training website, suggests there is more to avoiding an accident than just hitting the brakes. Total 

stopping distance is made up of human perception & reaction time, plus vehicle reaction time & a vehicleôs braking capability.  

 Realising there is a hazard ï such as a camouflaged kangaroo, may take the brain half a second; doing something, such 

as moving the foot from the accelerator to the brake can be as long as three quarters of a second; and if there is fatigue, 

tiredness or your mind is somewhere else, then reaction time can blow out to three or four seconds. In four seconds at 100 

km/h a car travels 110 metres before the brakes are applied. This is why tailgating is so dangerous ï you simply cannot react in 

time to avoid an accident if the guy in front hits the brakes. And one of the most common accidents is rear end collision. 

 Once the brakes are applied there will be another set of factors that determine stopping distance, such as the carôs type 

of braking system, weight, tyre tread and pressures and so on. And in regional areas, the 

state of the road! Modern cars can stop quickly, but it could still take 40 metres, depending 

on speed.  

 It is not easy to be specific, as there are too many variables, but the Safe Driver 

Training website suggests a best-case scenario (excellent driver, healthy, vigilant and 

aware ï is that me?) and at 80 km/h, it will take perhaps 60 metres to stop. But if your 

reaction time is longer because you are not consciously looking for unexpected risks, it 

could be a much greater stopping distance. 

 The point I suppose is that we can drive more slowly in wildlife-rich areas to give 

us more time to react, be more vigilant (an active lookout) and expect the unexpected ï 

particularly at dawn and dusk and through the night. It doesnôt really matter if there is a string of traffic sitting on oneôs 

backside, pushing us ever faster down the road ï it is your safety thatôs important, as well as the wildlife you are about to hit.  

 If you get caught out, please do the right thing. Stop and check the animal, then contact Wildcare on 6299 1966 (put it 

in your Mobile), so they can send someone out to help the injured animal.     - Philip Machin, 6238 3717   
 

POLLYôS 13TH BIGGEST  CANCER MORNING TEA 

SAVE THE DATE :   THURSDAY  24
  
MAY 

With your help, we raised $7765.00 last year 
Calling for items or vouchers from your business for raffle prizes, silent auction, 

noisy auction, chocolate wheel, 

door prizes and lots more. If you can assist please call Pauline on 6238-1996 or 

email psegeri@bigpond.com 

 
 
 

 

 

  

 

Electrician servicing the Wamboin, Sutton and Gundaroo area. 

We provide an exceptional and professional service with a 

friendly approach. 

- New homes and Extensions/renovations 

-Lighting and Power installation 

-Switchboard upgrades 

- Other general electrical works 

Contact Mitch on 0429 116 338 
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Bird Of The Month  
By Luke Downey 

For April I chose the Scarlet Robin, a very beautiful bird that has been around at our house a lot lately. 

 

Scarlet Robin (Petroica boodang) 

Size: 12-14cm                         Status: Fairly common / Uncommon breeding resident. 
Scarlet Robins can often be seen sitting on a low perch in a tree or a fence post and then flying down to the ground to get an 

insect. They are very colourful birds, and often stand out against grass or leaves. The male has a bright red chest and belly and 

a black head, wings and tail. If you see him from behind, you will notice the white ñVò-shape on his wings. He also has a white 

vent and edges of the tail. The female isnôt as colourful, but she shares the white forehead of the male. Where the male is 

black, she is a dark brown and she sometimes has a hint of or a bit of pale red on the chest. She has a faint white ñVò and is 

pale brown underneath. These birds are mostly seen in pairs in grassy areas with a few trees to grassy woodlands. They are 

usually found in mixed flocks with thornbills, flycatchers, etc. They are classified as vulnerable in NSW and the ACT.  

 

 

 

 
 Male (Photos from Google images) Female  

 

Erratum : In the March edition of the Whisper the labels for the photos of bird of the month (Leaden Flycatcher) we 

inadvertently swapped during printing and thus the male photo was mislabelled as a female and vice versa. Sorry for any 

confusion this may have caused. 
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Kowen Trail Run ï Wamboin Hall, Sunday June 17 
 This is a quick note  to let you know that entries are now open for 

the Kowen Trail Run planned for Sunday 17 June.  To enter click the 'Enter 

Here' button at kowen-trail-run.com 

 And if you want to know more about the race, we've put together a 

Race Entry Info Pack at https://kowen-trail-run.com/race-information/ 

 We have some new surprises in store, including exclusive use of the 

community hall for runners, a stall by Mont selling trail running goodies as 

well as stalls by Wildcare and Landcare and much more. 

 See you at the Wamboin Community Hall, 112 Bingley Way, on 

Sunday 17 June! 

  

 

Training your Puppy and Dog Naturally 
A well-behaved dog is a pleasure to own and in our classes we will be focusing on solving common issues in 

traiTning pups and dogs such as: -- Walking well on lead, Manners with children, dogs, in and around the house,  

Preventing: jumping, nipping, mouthing, Socialisation and addressing of developmental phases, Control of dogs 

around livestock and wildlife, 

Advice on how to train your dog to avoid snakes. In-your-home training also available.   In-your-home training 

also available. 

The classes run for 6 weeks at 1 hour per week.  Children are very welcome.  For more information please call 

Haike Hahner on 0474-936-281, email: flashmobdogs@gmail.com, web: haike.braidwoodnsw.com, 

www.facebook.com/haike.hahner 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://kowen-trail-run.com/
https://kowen-trail-run.com/race-information/
mailto:flashmobdogs@gmail.com
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The Wamboin 
Firefighter 

FOR ALL  EMERGENCY CALLS  

 
PREPARE.    ACT.    SURVIVE.  

 

Something for You to Do this Winter 
The current fire danger period ends on 31 March 2018.  If you need 

to carry out any vegetation pile burns on your property after this 

date you will need to notify the Queanbeyan Fire Control Centre on 

6128 0600 before midday on Friday and your neighbours at least 

24 hours beforehand. 
The recent events in Victoria and at Tathra on the south coast of 

NSW clearly demonstrate that we cannot be complacent about the 

threat of bushfires given the relatively unusual weather patterns we 

have been experiencing. 

The NSW RFS website provides some good advice about preparing 

your property.  It is reproduced below. 

A well prepared home is more likely to survive a bush fire. Even if 

your plan is to leave early, the more you prepare your home, the 

more likely it will survive a bush fire or ember attack. A well 

prepared home can also be easier for you or firefighters to defend, 

and is less likely to put your neighbours' homes at risk. A well 

prepared home will also give you more protection if a fire threatens 

suddenly and you cannot leave. 

Here are some maintenance tips from the NSW RFS to prepare your property:  

¶ Clean your gutters of leaves and twigs 

¶ Install metal gutter guards 

¶ Repair damaged or missing tiles on the roof 

¶ Install fine metal mesh screens on windows and doors 

¶ Fit seals around doors and windows to eliminate gaps 

¶ Enclose the areas under the house 

¶ Repair or cover gaps in external walls 

¶ Attach a fire sprinkler system to gutters 

¶ Keep lawns short and gardens well maintained 

¶ Cut back trees and shrubs overhanging buildings 

¶ Clean up fallen leaves, twigs and debris around the property 

¶ Clear under solar panels and inside evaporative coolers 

¶ Have hoses long enough to reach around your house 

¶ If you have a pool, tank or dam, put a Static Water Supply (SWS) sign on your property entrance, so 
firefighters know where they can get water 

¶ Check and maintain adequate levels of home and contents insurance. Ensure it is up to date. 
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In addition to the activities on the previous page, there are 3 other things you and your family can do to be better 
prepared for a bush fire: 

 

1. Discuss what to do if a bush fire threatens your home. It is best to do this in a calm and relaxed 

atmosphere with everyone in your household before you smell the smoke. You should stick to your plan 

and try not to change your plan when the stress levels are rising in response to the fire threats. 

 
2. Know and keep track of the bush fire alert levels and how they relate to what you need to be aware of 

and what you should consider doing. If there is a fire in your area you will find its alert level on the NSW 
wC{ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ ŀƴŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ΨCƛǊŜǎ bŜŀǊ aŜΩ ŀǇǇΦ  

 

3. Keep and maintain all the bush fire information numbers, websites and smartphone apps so you can stay 
up to date about the conditions in your area. Listen to the local emergency radio station (usually ABC 666 
on the AM band) 
 

You can also make your bush fire survival plan with the help of MyFirePlan app, which is available for iOS and Android 

devices.  Other tips and guides to assess your fire risk are also available on the RFS website.  

A Cautionary Note 

If our reader follows the suggestions in this article or from the NSW RFS website, including the extra dot point about solar 

panels, their property should be well placed if a bush fire threatens.  The areas surrounding the buildings are tidy.  Vegetation 

and flammable material has been collected and is away 

from the house. Gaps under the house are covered. 

Gutters are protected. A petrol or diesel powered pump 

(including extra fuel) is available to supply water 

through a long hose.  Rakes, shovels, buckets with 

water, and knapsacks are all handy to deal with embers 

and any small fires around the property.  

However, there is also another risk that may not have 

had much publicity. If your house is fitted with solar 

panels or other things such as an evaporative cooler 

mounted on the roof, you need to check if they are 

clear of windblown material that could either catch fire 

or become a trap for embers during a bushfire.  This 

picture shows the result of leaves and other windblown 

debris being trapped under a solar panel of a local 

house.  Over time, the debris dried out and with the 

heat generated by the wiring to the solar panel began 

to smoulder. Luckily for the residents of the house the 

wiring short-circuited before any serious damage 

occurred.  If embers blew in under the solar panel 

during a bush fire, the result could be worse. 

_________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

USEFUL LINKS AND CONTACT INFORMATION  

Wamboin Rural Fire Brigade http://brigade.wamboincommunity.asn.au 

NSW Rural Fire Service www.rfs.nsw.gov.au 

Wamboin Brigade Captain wamboincaptain@gmail.com or 0409 991 340 

Queanbeyan Fire Control  6297 1840 

________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

Charred leaves and windblown material under a solar 

panel  

http://brigade.wamboincommunity.asn.au/
http://www.rfs.nsw.gov.au/
mailto:wamboincaptain@gmail.com
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Wamboin Community Hall Project with Landcare 
 On Sunday the 11

th
 of March about 20 people from our local communities and Landcare got together to improve the 

landscaping and safety of the entrances to the Wamboin community hall. We worked solidly from 8.30 to 11.30 am with the 

buzzing of chainsaws surrounding us. The focus was on clearing out dead trees and shrubs and improving the sight lines of the 

entrances which we managed to do in the time. We had the help of Tim Oliver from TLO Tree Services who volunteered his 

mulcher, truck and time to mulch a mountain of trees and shrubs for later use in the replanting of the Memorial Grove and 

other areas. Tim has a business based in Bungendore and is a qualified arborist with years of experience in the industry. 

  Apart from a few people bleeding from scratches, we all survived the experience and enjoyed the slices and scones 

provided by Joan and Adrienne!  

  Thanks to everyone who helped and worked so hard for the community. We will be finishing the project later in 

autumn with the help of a grant from Landcare to plant and mulch the area.  

 - Vicki Still  (For Wamboin Hall Management Committee) 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

MATT  OôBRIEN  SOLICITOR 
2/28 Malbon Street Bungendore  
Matt OôBrien Solicitor services the 

 greater Bungendore area,  
offering legal advice and 

Representation for: 

Criminal law    Conveyancing 

Wills and Probate Estate planning   General law 

Available by appointment in Bungendore 

Office or for home visits.    www.mattobriensolicitor.com    
mobsolicitor@gmail.com  0459 020 635 

Mon-Fri, 9 am ï 5 pm or by appointment  

http://www.mattobriensolicitor.com/
mailto:mobsolicitor@gmail.com
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     Wamboin Community Association Inc. (WCA) General Meeting - Summary 
Date of Meeting:  20 March 2018        

Meeting chaired by: Peter Evans, President, WCA 

 A meeting of members of the WCA and other local residents 

preceded a presentation by Jen Ramirez, Manger, Meals on Wheels, 

Queanbeyan. As always, the meeting was informative and 

demonstrated the limitless efforts members of the WCA and other local 

community-based organisations go to, with the intention of enhancing 

the livability and enjoyment of our rural-residential area for all residents. 

 General outline of topics discussed 
 WCA President: Peter Evans reminded about the upcoming Wheels of Wamboin on 21st April. He had learned that 

neighbouring Councils, including Yass Valley, had supported roadside clean-ups on Clean Up Australia Day, and reiterated 

that the decision of QPRC not to support the long-standing (27 years) community event on Wamboinôs roadsides was a major 

disappointment. He summarised the WCAôs submission to Council regarding the Delivery Program with a focus on a three 

year program for road maintenance, roadside vegetation and line marking; prioritisation of control of weeds that are taking 

hold because they have been taken off the noxious weeds list and are therefore no longer managed by Council, e.g. sweet briar 

rose; review of outdated tourism signage; Greenways repair erosion and general maintenance. 

 Treasurer: Keith France showed two First Aid kits that had been purchased by the WCA for the Hall, one being a 

snake bite kit.   

 Whisper: Editor Ned Noel thanked everyone who had written for or delivered the March Whisper and reminded that 

the deadline as always is the last Sunday of the month. 

 Hall  Management Committee: Lofty Mason and Peter Greenwood reported on progress of improvements to the Hall 

and that the driveway and parking areas have been cleared thanks to the efforts of community and Landcare volunteers, the 

latter also managing a planting program. 

 Wamboin Pony Club: Club President Peter Evans reported that the Clubôs membership continues to grow, with 20 

riders at the last rally day, the largest number in ten years. 

 Wamboin Social Drop-in Group:  Convenor Denise Hales said that new members were joining, young and ñnot so 

youngò. Coinciding with the Groupôs recent Thursday morning gathering, QPRCôs Mobile Library staff conducted the first of a 

number of technical education sessions, which was attended by 30 people.   

Following the meeting, Jen Ramirez, Manager, Meals on Wheels, Queanbeyan, gave a valuable presentation on the services 

offered by and aims of the organisation, being to assist people to stay in their homes longer. The service is available after 

assessment to anyone over 65 and NDIS participants, and their carers. Jen asked that members of the WCA help spread the 

word in the broader community and handed out relevant brochures. Contact 6299 3000 or mealsonwheelsqueanbeyan.org.au 

 The WCA meets on the 3rd Tuesday of each month (except January) at 7:30 pm at the Wamboin Community Hall, 112 

Bingley Way, Wamboin. The next meeting, which is also the 2018 Annual General Meeting, will be held on Tuesday 17 April 

(upstairs in the Fire Shed attached to the Community Hall).  All welcome. 

 - Jenny Warren, Assistant Secretary, Wamboin Community Association, Inc. 

 

 

  


